
BOARD OF SCHOOL TRUSTEES

KELLER INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

_______________________________________________________________

4A. Report Date:  January 24, 2005

SUBJECT: COMPLIANCE OF BOARD OF SCHOOL TRUSTEES TRAINING HOURS

BOARD GOAL: Academic Excellence

FISCAL NOTE: None

Background Information:

Policy BBD (Legal):
ANNUAL COMPLIANCE ANNOUNCEMENT

• Annually, at the meeting at which the Call for Election of Board Members is normally 
scheduled, the President shall announce the name of each Board Member who has 
completed the required continuing education, who has exceeded the required hours of 
continuing education, and who is deficient in the required continuing education.  

• The President shall cause the minutes to reflect the information and shall make this 
information available to the local media.

Administrative Considerations:

• Continuing education requirements for school board members are comprised of three tiers of 
training.

Tier I - Update to the Texas Education Code - After legislative session: of 
sufficient length to address major changes.

New board members, Cindy Lotton and Randy Pugh, will receive the orientation 
to the TEC from the Education Service Center in February.  No update was 
necessary for other board members this year.

Tier II - Team-building session/assessment of continuing education needs of the 
Board/Superintendent team - At least three hours

The Board of Trustees completed the team building requirement.

Tier III - Additional continuing education - At least five hours for returning 
members, ten hours for new members

All board members exceeded the continuing education requirement.



Below find the Texas Association of School Boards (TASB) Summary of Credit hours for KISD 
Board Members.   

Report February 9, 2004 Report January 24, 2005 + Hours

Richard Walker 79.25 101.0 21.75

David Farmer 92.00 106.5 14.5

Bob Apetz 85.25 109.25 24.0

Debbie Welch 208.00 236.5 28.5

Linn Jencopale 75.00 116.75 41.75

Cindy Lotton - 21.5 N/A

Randy Pugh - 25.0 N/A

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++

Respectfully submitted,

James R. Veitenheimer
Superintendent


